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Welcome Message ACHRO/EEO President,   
Julianna Mosier 

Greetings Colleagues! 
 
I hope that the Fall semester has started off well for you, and you all remain safe and 
healthy.  Little could we have imagined a year ago when we were together for our Fall 
conference, and planning our 25th Anniversary celebration this year, that instead we 
would be facing a worldwide pandemic, forcing us to close our campuses and rethink 
just about every part of how we do business 
 
As your then Vice President, I had hoped to be working with the Training Committee 
to plan a huge gala celebration in Tahoe this year.  Instead, we have had to postpone 
our 25th Anniversary celebration to next Fall and as an alternative we are hosting a 
series of online workshops spread out over a few weeks to allow for more flexibility in 
your schedules so you can participate.  Thanks to our amazing partners, and the con-
tinued dedication of our consultants Ruth Cortez and Ron Cataraha, we are able to 
offer the workshops this Fall at no cost to our members. 
 
They say that out of adversity comes opportunity. 
 
This transition to a somewhat virtual conference may give us an opportunity to rethink 
how we structure our conferences going forward to allow for greater participation, 
even when facing budgets challenges. 
 
While we had to postpone the start of our HR Leadership and Emerging CHRO acad-
emies, it has given Abe Ali and Clint Doherty time to revamp the academies to allow 
for a comprehensive concept to develop the skills needed for us to grow our future 
CHROs.  As a graduate of the HR Leadership Academy, I know how the academy 
allowed me to broaden my knowledge base, network with my peers, and develop rela-
tionships with our partner legal firms.  More often than not, I find myself reaching out 
to those I graduated with, many who are now CHROs, for guidance and support.  I 
appreciate Abe and Clint for continuing to provide these valuable programs for our 
members.   
 
We continue to face racism in our country and our com-
munities.  We in Human Resources, along with our part-
ners across the state, are at the forefront of addressing 
these challenges within our own Districts.  Under the 
incredible leadership of Greg Smith and Irma Ramos, 
who are leading our efforts on the Diversity, Equity & 
Inclusion Implementation Plan taskforce, and 
TreôShawn Hall-Baker, our EEO/Equity & Inclusion 
Chair, we are poised to make meaningful changes to break-down the barriers that are 
currently holding us back from realizing the diversity that is vital to the benefit of the 
students we serve. 
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Thank you to Diane Fiero who continues to provide her stellar leadership as our Past-President and representative on Consul-
tation Council and who is guiding me in my new role as your President.  I am excited to work with Charo Albarran as our Vice 
President/President Elect and to continue to work with Jeannine Stokes, our Secretary/Treasurer.  I am also appreciative of 
Julie Kossick and Beatriz Chaidez for providing leadership as our Advocacy Liaisons to keep us apprised of, and ensure 
ACHRO has a voice in, pertinent legislation. 
 
Finally, I want to thank all of you for what you do every day, and for what you have taken on the past few months.  You have 
been instrumental in the changes happening on your campuses.  Youôve worked tirelessly at the bargaining tables to ensure 
the smooth transition to online learning and remote work, you have worked with your employee groups to ensure safe 
worksites and developed comprehensive return-to-work plans (for whenever we can return to working onsite), you have imple-
mented new leave laws and Title IX regulations, and provided amazing leadership in the face of these new challenges. 
 
I am honored to work with you and I look forward to seeing you via Zoom in October.  Thank you, again, for all that you do to 
support our Districts and our students.  You inspire me every day! 
 

Julianna Mosier 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

òYou are muted!  Unmute yourself!!!  No, you are still muted!  Press the unmute button.  There you goé. We can 

hear you now.ó  How many of us have had these discussions several times a day as we are navigating in the new 

world of remote working.  Who would have thought we would experience in our careers an actual pandemic and 

social unrest at the same time!  This year has been the most frightening yet enlightening year in our careers as HR 

professionals!  We have met the challenge to provide answers, develop pro-

cedures and policies to manage the effects of the pandemic, while being en-

couraged to support our communities to engage in incredible dialogue in 

matters of diversity and equity!  This is a time that we, as HR profession-

als, are being asked to unmute ourselves and be bold in our work and are 

participating in creating safe learning environments for our students.  This 

next year for all HR professionals, we will continue the journey of battling 

the effects of the pandemic to support students, faculty and staff to return to our campuses ( The New Normal ), 

budget issues and continued focus on the areas of diversity, equity and inclusivity.  It is our hope that ACHRO/

EEO will continue to provide support to all of you to help make that journey smoother!  So please stay unmuted!  

Speak boldly, act boldly and stay healthy as you are being the best for your Districts.  Have a great year!!!!  

 

Charo Albarran     
 
 
 

Update from our ACHRO/EEO Vice President/President Elect, 
Charo Albarran, MPA 



 

 

ACHRO/EEO 2020-2021 Officers & Support Staff 

Diane Fiero 
ACHRO/EEO  Immediate 
Past President, 2020-2022 
Santa Clarita CCD 

Diane.fiero@canyons.edu 

Julianna Mosier 
ACHRO/EEO President, 
2020-2022 
State Center CCD 

Julianna. Mosier 
@scccd.edumtsac.edu 

Jeannine Stokes 
ACHRO/EEO Treasur-
er/Secretary, 2018-2021 
Mt. San Jacinto College 

jstokes@msjc.edu 

Ron Cataraha 
ACHRO/EEO Consultant 

rcatsr@aol.com 

Ruth Cortez 
ACHRO/EEO Assistant, Mem-
bership, Publications 

klavier88@verizon.net 
 

Charo Albarran 
ACHRO/EEO Vice-
President/President Elect, 
2020-2022 
Napa Valley College 

Calbarran 
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ACHRO/EEO 2020-2021 
Chair Positions 

Regional Representatives 

Chair Positions 
 
Chair, EEO/Equity/Inclusion:  TreôShawn Hall-Baker 
Chair, Legislative Affairs:  Beatriz Chaidez and Julie Kossick 
Chair, HR Leadership Academy:  Abe Ali and Clint Doherty 
 
 
Regional Representatives: 
 
North 14:  Greg Smith and Charo Albarran 
Bay 10:  Nikki Harris and Eric Ramones 
Central 14:  Kelly Avila and Kayla Valentine 
Southern 30:  April Hebert, Flavio Medina-Martin, Will Surbrook, and Sokha Song 
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Update from our ACHRO/EEO Secretary/Treasurer, 
Jeannine Stokes 

Jeannine Stokes 
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Update from our ACHRO/EEO Consultant, 
Ron Cataraha 



 

 

 
 

 

  HR changes around our state. . . 

§ Retirees        
 Karen Furukawa-Schlereth, Vice President, HR, Santa Rosa Junior College 
 Susan Torres, Benefits Analyst, Cabrillo College HR 
 

§ Promotions/New Hires/Assignment Changes 
 Jennifer Bartz, Assistant Superintendent/VP, HR, Antelope Valley College 
 Samerah Campbell, District Director, Personnel Comm, & Classified Recruitment, State Center CCD 
 Lily Cruz-Morales, Recruiter, Merced College 
 Danielle Jackson, HR Specialist II, Copper Mountain College 
 Julie Kossick, Associate Vice Chancellor, HR, North Orange County CCD 
 Janene McIntyre, Director of Employee Relations & title IX, Southwestern CCD 
 Cynthia Nunez, Interim Executive Director, HR, Rio Hondo College 
 Nicole Ozburn, Interim District Director, EEO/Diversity & Prof. Development, State Center CCD 
 Angela Alvarez Riggs, Director, HR, Southwestern CCD 
 Tina Wahlund, Interim, Assistant Director, HR, College of the Redwoods 
 Susan Wiegman, HR Analyst, College of the Redwoods 
 Marrianne Williams, Interim Associate VP, HR, Shasta College 
 Stacy Zuniga, District Director, HR, State Center CCD 
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